February's meeting turned out
to be very interesting.

N First let me say thank you to those who showed up.

I know there must have been some confusion because of January's
meeting being changed twice. First because of the World of Wheels
(Incidently, congratulations to those who placed at the regionals,
Nice work guys!) and secondly because of the snow day.

We picked up a new member in‘January and his name 1is
Tim McCoy. Tim is a lieutenant in the Navy and is based here for
the next three years, he lives in Arlington and he likes to build
various types of models and I hope that he and everyone else will
~ bring something for show and tell at our March 2nd meeting.

Marshall Cooper brought a friend to our meeting and his
name is Joe Cameron from Everett and Joe won our raffle and chose
the IMC Volkswagon. (Really nice piece Joe, good luck). Joe is
considering joining MCN. Thank you Joe.

I mentioned earlier for everyone to bring something
for show and tell at the next meeting. We would also like to see
how those involved with the Club Project are progressing so that
we may '"Log it" so to speak.

I would like to take a moment now to mention some
names of stores that honor our club discounts.

Specialty Auto 25% off
447 Prospect St.
Methuen, Mass. 01844

(508) 685-7418
Prop. George Fazio

Triple "A" Hobby Shop 20-25% off
115 Albion St.
Wakefield, Mass.
(617) 245-9821

Prop. Dick Dauphinee

(more on next page)




Modelers Junction 10% off
Lowell St.

Methuen, Mass.

(508) 687-2566

Prop.. Wayne Gephardt

Spare Time Shop 10% off
224 E. Main St.

Rich's Plaza, Rt. 20

E. Marlboro, Mass. 01752

(508) 481-5786

Prop. Paul Swpetski

A short while ago we picked up two other new members.
I am not sure I mentioned their names then but I would like to mention
them now, and they are Brian Martin from Nashua and Brian Gordon
from Nashua. Perhaps we'll see them at our next meeting. I will
mention the addresses of our new members and one address change later.

Say guys don't be surprised to be receiving some extra mail
in'the future. The owners of the stores that honor us with discounts
requested a copy of our mailing list so they may let us know of things
that are happening in their business. I thought it wag a good idea for
all concerned so lets keep an eye open.

Recently the club has become owner of a very interesting
collection. It came by the way of Bill Miller. Bipll has deciedd to
get out of building and into photography. He put his collection up

. for sale and we bought it. (Boy, I'll say we bought it!) Along with

models, and most of it is vintage stuff, we got paints, books and tools.
Bill really liked his fstock cars. He also liked heavy and light commercial
trucks, muscle cars and street machines., Add this to the inventory

we already have and we have all the makings for a great kit auction

(about 140 kits). I hope Bill doesn't regret this move too much.

But if he ever does he'll know where to come to get started again

(that is if we don't sell out). By the way, we decided our kit auction
will be held April 6th (Sat.) at the VFW: Hall on Plain St. in Lowell

at 1 p.m, downstairs, seperate from the bar (Must be 21 - Mass Laws you know).
In all honesty, I gotta tell you, I am having a very hard time just

sitting on this stuff. There was even two big boxes of parts, bodies,

tires and accessories. I am still sorting out stuff and todya is the

seventh of Febniary. I am urging all club members to save some money



~ and bring a friend. Mass Car members are cordially invited to this
so they may take advantage of this great opportunity to pick up some
really great stuff(Bring a friend). This is not a swap meet. There
will be a short meeting before the auction begins to acknowledge
guests and new members. This will be a blast!
Eddie Arrajj bought the Pro Street Monza and the

'63 T-Bird from the club at our Feb. meeting so those of you who are
keeping track you can start adjusting down now.

New Members:
Brian Martin

Brian Gordon

New Address:

Dwayne Benoit

In all fairmess to the writer and the typist of this news
letter I can't list all the models to be auctioned off. But keep in
mind the largest percent of everything is over ten years old.

(Whew, I hope I didn't forget anything)

Thank You,
Dana Benoit

(P S _ )O:ﬁw em ber President of MCN






